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	Thank you
Thank you to our school community for continuing to support each other and follow the current guidance to keep everyone safe. Within the school building and playground staff are wearing face coverings in communal areas and if they are working closely with children in primaries 3-7 for a longer period of time. I have explained this to the children, and they understand that this is to keep them and our staff safe. Thank you also to adults in our playground for wearing face coverings and only entering the playground if necessary.
Newsletter

Our weekly newsletter is currently sent home in paper format and uploaded onto our school app. From next week we will continue to upload our newsletter to the app each Friday, but we will no longer send home paper copies. This will significantly reduce our photocopying costs and is more environmentally friendly. If you require a paper copy of the newsletter, please contact our school office.

Indoor PE
As indicated in the letter sent home earlier this week our operational guidance on indoor PE has changed. The Scottish government have indicated that indoor PE can be reintroduced, please note however that if the Renfrewshire local authority area moves into tier 4 restrictions, indoor PE is not permitted. Prior to the resumption of indoor PE, a risk assessment will be completed in order to ensure that appropriate mitigations are in place. These will include the cleaning of resources after each class has used them, ventilation of the gym hall and only one class at a time using the gym hall. We will have one indoor and two outdoor PE sessions each week for each class. Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately on outdoor PE days. If the weather is particularly inclement children will not participate in outdoor PE, they will take part in wellbeing activities indoors. PE days for each class are listed below. Please be aware that children may participate in outdoor learning activities at any time.
Class

Indoor PE day

Outdoor PE day

Primary 1a

Tuesday

Wednesday & Friday

Primary 1b

Tuesday

Wednesday & Friday

Primary 2

Thursday

Monday & Tuesday

Primary 3/2

Thursday

Monday & Tuesday

Primary 4/3

Thursday

Tuesday & Friday

Primary 4

Thursday

Tuesday & Friday

Primary 5a

Friday

Monday & Tuesday

Primary 5b

Thursday

Monday & Tuesday

Primary 6

Tuesday

Monday & Wednesday

Primary 7

Tuesday

Monday & Thursday

Catholic Education Week 2020

“Jesus Christ; The Way, The Truth and The Life”
Next week we will celebrate Catholic education week. As with so many things this year this will be celebrated in a different manner however our children will still have the opportunity to celebrate our faith and our Catholic ethos. Along with the other schools in the Trinity high school cluster we have registered to be a ‘Laudato Si’ school and the children will learn more about this throughout Catholic education week. ‘Laudato Si’ Schools Scotland aims to meet the Holy Father’s goal of creating an “Ecological Education” within our schools.

Laudato Si’ Schools is an invitation to all schools to respond to the call to be stewards

of God’s creation. On Thursday 19th November we will have a whole school prayer service where we will make a commitment to ‘Laudato Si’ as a whole school community.   Prior to this we will have a cluster day of prayer on Wednesday 18th November which will begin with the celebration of Mass. Thank you to our primary 7 readers for this mass. For family members who would like to access this Mass it can be accessed via the St John Bosco parish Facebook page and website. 
Homework
From Monday 16th November homework will be uploaded to google classroom rather than shared via the homework diary. Homework diaries can still be used to communicate with staff. If you cannot access google classroom, please contact the school.

Community Links

Usually at this time we would have own clothes days in preparation for our Christmas Fair. The Christmas Fair is not taking place this year however our parent council have suggested that we have own clothes days to support our local community. We will have two own clothes days over the coming weeks:                                                                                                                                Friday 20th November – own clothes day – bring a £1 donation to support a child at Christmas 
Friday 27th November – own clothes day – bring a donation for SVDP, this can be toiletries, a tin or a donation of your own choice. Our campus partner school, Bargarran primary are also participating in this event.

Advent Windows
Erskine community council have invited our school and ELC class to participate in their Advent Windows project. We will decorate windows in our school & ELC class for the local community to view. Further details will be shared in the coming weeks.

Christmas
Preparations for our Christmas show are underway across the school. Children and staff are working hard to bring you a Christmas show that may be presented to you on a different platform but still showcases all the talent we have within St John Bosco primary school. 
With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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